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Date: December 9, 2014 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Carlyle S. Workman, Utilities and Maintenance Services Manager 
 
Subject: Acceptance of Public Works Construction Project No. 12-005 
 Bridge Rehabilitation 
 
Recommendation: 
Accept the work constructed by The Truesdell Corporation of California, Inc. for Public 
Works Construction Project No. 12-005, Bridge Rehabilitation, and direct the City Clerk to 
file the Notice of Completion for the project.  Retention on this project has been disbursed in 
accordance with California Public Contract Code. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
This project was awarded in the amount of $574,574.00.  Change orders totaling $27,025.00 
and a reduced scope of work have brought the total contract cost to $588,979.00.  Sufficient 
funds were budgeted and are available in Capital Projects Budget Account No. 210-13BR001-
924.  There are no annual maintenance costs associated with this project.   
 
Background: 
On October 22, 2013, Council awarded Public Works Construction Project No. 12-005, 
Bridge Rehabilitation to The Truesdell Corporation of California, Inc.  This project repaired 
the Avenue H Bridge at Amargosa Creek, Avenue H Bridge over Sierra Highway, and the 
Avenue L Bridge over Sierra Highway, including bridge abutment, handrail, sidewalk and 
various deck repairs, as well as the application of Methacrylate as a sealant.   
Construction of the project has been completed to the satisfaction of the Utilities and 
Maintenance Services Manager.  The project was substantially completed on April 15, 2014, 
which was within the time permitted in the contract.  The construction quantities and the 
amount of payment have been approved by the Contractor and the Utilities and Maintenance 
Services Manager. 
 
The total contract cost is $588,979.00. 
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